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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit to 

demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, disci-

pleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th and 

Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and world 

in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church web-

site at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to Kristine Seals at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

Cover photo taken by: Dave Streit

frontdesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

10:00a 	 Services will be streamed online through 
December 13. Following the live-stream service 
on Sunday, December 13, we will reassess the 
situation in light of the pandemic.

	 Reservations for all in-person services are 
requested. Please email Paula Daum at paula.
daum@tabpres.org to RSVP. You will be notified if 
our capacity has been reached.
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Dear Friends, 

In the opening verses of his Gospel, in his rather non-tra-

ditional way of announcing the birth of Jesus, John writes, 

“The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not 

overcome it.”  (1:5)

Into our darkened world, God sent His Son, the Light of the 

World!  

We know all about living in a darkened world, don’t we?  

We look around and we look within and we see the dark-

ness of disease and distress, discord and division, broken-

ness and despair. So, where do we find hope? Where do 

we see light in the darkness?

As Parker Palmer reflects, December 21st is the shortest 

day of the year, “It gets darker and darker, and then Jesus 

is born!” There it is! There is the Light that shines in the 

darkness! In the birth of Jesus Christ, “the true Light which 

enlightens everyone was coming into the world” (1:6) and 

“we have seen His glory!” (1:14)

One of my favorite images of Christmas, every year, is 

when at the conclusion of our Christmas Eve services we 

stand together in a darkened sanctuary and sing Silent 

Night. The pastors’ candles are lit from the Christ candle 

and we wait expectantly, with our own unlit candles in 

hand, for the light of Christ to be passed to us. Standing in 

front of the gathered congregation in that beautiful moment 

is a sight to behold as the darkened sanctuary is gradually 

filled with light, as the Light of the World is shared person 

to person.

All the darkness in the world cannot extinguish the light of 

a single candle!

Howard Thurman includes this poem in his book, The 

Mood of Christmas.

Pastoral Reflection
The Light Shines in the Darkness

Christmas Eve Worship Schedule

Thursday, December 24 @ 
5pm and 8pm

5:00 pm - Family Service

 "A Visit with a Shepherd"

8:00 pm - Traditional Service 

"Profoundly Simple, Simply 

Profound" 

Rev. John Gable, preaching

“I Will Light Candles This Christmas”

Candles of joy, despite the sadness.

Candles of courage for fears ever-present.

Candles of peace for tempest-tossed days.

Candles of grace to ease heavy burdens.

Candles of love to inspire all living.

Candles that will burn all year long.

Friends, we light candles during Advent and Christmas 

to remind us that our Light has come in the birth of Jesus 

Christ, our Savior and Lord, and all the darkness in the world 

cannot overcome it. 

Have a blessed Advent and Christmas,

			   Rev. L. John Gable
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Preaching Schedule Weekly Bible Readings

December 2020

6 
 

13 
 

20 
 

24

Second Sunday of Advent 
Isaiah 40:1-11; Mark 1:1-8 
“Preparing the Way”John Rev. Rev. Oscar Rev. L. 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Third Sunday of Advent 
Isiah 61:1-4; John 1:6-8 & 19-28 “The Coming of 
“The Coming of Christ” 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
Luke 1:26-38; Hebrews 1:1-4 
“God is With Us” Rev. L. John Gable, preaching 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Christmas Eve 
5:00 pm - Family Christmas Eve ServiceJohn 
8:00 pm - Traditional Christmas Eve Service 8

Isaiah 40:1–11 
Psalm 85:1–2, 8–13 
2 Peter 3:8–15a 
Mark 1:1–8

Isaiah 61:1–4, 8–11 
Psalm 126 or Luke 1:46b–55 
1 Thessalonians 5:16–24 
John 1:6–8, 19–28

2 Samuel 7:1–11, 16 
Luke 1:46b–55 or Psalm 89:1–4, 19–26 
Romans 16:25–27 
Luke 1:26–38

Isaiah 61:10—62:3 
Psalm 148 
Galatians 4:4–7 
Luke 2:22–40

6 
 
 

13 
 
 

20 
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December Event Schedule

SUN

MWF

MON

TUE

THU

SAT

WED

THU

10:00a

11:00a

7:00p

11:00a

6:00p

10:00a

6:30p

8:00a

6:30p

5:00p

8:00p

Live Stream Worship, Online

The Art of Neighboring, Online

Finding Peace As We Wait, Online

Tab’s Open Door, Dining Room

Women’s Bible Study, Online

Women Alive, Online

The Book of Jonah Study, Online

Men’s Bible Study, Parlor

"Christmas With Tab" Taping, November 9, 

Sanctuary

Family Christmas Eve Service, December 

24, Sanctuary

Traditional Christmas Eve Service, 

December 24, Sanctuary

SPECIAL

MONTHLY

1st

1st

2nd

2nd

2nd

3rd

4th

Missions Committee, Hybrid

Adult Education Meeting, Online

HR Committee, Online

Budget & Finance Committee, Online

Children's Ministries Committee, LLB

Open Door Sub-Committee Meeting, Online

Facilities Committee, Hybrid

Session/Deacon Meeting, Sanctuary

Session Meeting, Dining Room

Deacons' Meeting, Sanctuary

Prayer Team Meeting, Resource Center

Congregational Life Committee, Resource 

Center

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

WEEKLY

TUE

MON

TUE

THU

MON

TUE

TUE

5:30p

6:00p

12:00p

5:00p

7:00p

5:00p

 5:30p

6:30p

7:00p

7:00p

7:15p

5:30p
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Can We “Zoom” Into Community?
Tab’s Women’s Bible Study on Monday Evenings Continues to Thrive
Story by Nancy Schneider, Spiritual Growth and Development Team (formerly Adult Ministries)

I
t’s been nearly a year since group gatherings were 
suspended and then moved to virtual platforms. While 
nothing replaces in-person engagements, our Zoom-

supported Bible studies and fellowship groups are 
continuing to meet our members’ needs. But what about 
newcomers that were beginning to make connections? How 
do visitors pursue connections in this socially distanced 
environment?

Jennifer Hamilton and Ruth Miller co-lead the Women’s Bible 
study group on Monday evenings which began this Fall. In 
addition to the “regulars,” two women newer to Tab joined 
the community. 

“We’re new to the area and were in the process of finding 
a church home. On a Sunday morning drive, my husband 
heard Tab’s radio program and really enjoyed Pastor Gable’s 
message. We decided to visit the church and felt welcomed 
by the congregation, but soon afterward, COVID hit,” 
explains Christel Crater. 

“As a way of continuing to explore the church and connect 
with other women, I searched the website for information on 
women's fellowship groups. The timing was right for me to 
start attending the Monday night Bible study.” 

Ellen Moeller and her husband recently returned to 
Indianapolis after living for 24 years in the Philadelphia 
area. “One of my priorities was to find a congregation that 
had a focus on peace and justice issues. I knew Tab had a 
reputation for ministering to the nearby community, plus Tab 
was by far the most friendly church I visited,” explained Ellen.

“When I read that this group was starting a new study in 
September, I made it a priority. The homework is just right, 
and the discussion, aided by the questions, is quite rich. I 
need to keep God in the picture, and doing so with others 
who are earnestly walking their own faith path is deeply 
meaningful to me.”

Both Christel and Ellen appreciate the opportunity to 
connect via Zoom. “This group has been very welcoming,” 
said Ellen, later adding this humorous observation. “Thus 
far, I have met each group member on a flat-screen from the 
neck up. I’m wondering if I’ll recognize the actual person 
when the time comes!” 

For Christel, the Zoom option allowed her to engage with 
the study while taking care of family obligations, such as 
traveling to-and-from soccer practices and games. “It's also 
fun to learn more about each other’s lives during a time 
when it’s easy to feel disconnected from others.” 

For the veteran members of the group, there’s a shared 
belief that the study of Scripture is vital to one’s well-being, 
even more so during a global health pandemic. Just ask 
Sharon Poole, who’s participated for two years. “For me, the 
importance of a group Bible study cannot be overstated. 
Plus, I believe God wants us to pursue His truth with others. 
We see this played out on Monday nights as different 
insights are shared. Not one of us has it all figured out!”

If you want to know more about this group or other 
opportunities (also for men) to connect with the Tab 
community around the study of God’s Word, please send an 
inquiry to discipleship@tabpres.org. 

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.



5

Missions Report
Story by Terri Thorn, Missions Director

If you have peeked into the best office in the building 
recently, you may have asked yourself, "What's with all the 
boxes, bags and packing materials?" Well, no worries; all 
is well. What looks like chaos in the office is actually an 
indication of the incredible generosity and compassion of 
the good people of Tab and many of our friends.

Donations of socks, hats, blankets, gloves, hand sanitizer, 
laundry detergent, tissues, lotion, hygiene kits and much 
more have poured in. They have been dropped off in 
person, delivered anonymously and shipped from other 
states. The senders have included Tab members, friends 
of the congregation and friends of friends who've heard 
about the way we minister to our neighbors and decided 
they wanted to join in!

To be quite honest the response has been overwhelming 
and is, in fact, as big of a blessing to my spirit as the items 
are to the neighbors who will receive them! The only word 
to describe it is, abundance.

We asked for donated socks and received close to 200 
pairs. Not to mention, when we asked for folks to roll 
these socks into pairs, we had more volunteers than work. 
We asked for blankets and received so many that we had 
to move them to the Gym.

We asked for notes of encouragement to go with the 
Blessing Day items and the 50 Thanksgiving boxes that 
will be prepared for families referred to us from Shortridge 
High School and the Circles ministry. Numerous Tab folks 
took on these "at home" projects and provided beautiful, 
inspiring messages of God's love and hope.

And... we did not even think to ask for help for Open Door 
meals the day before Thanksgiving, yet the Women's 
Ministry team volunteered to serve box lunches and Cub 
Scout Pack #72 came through with a pop-up food pantry 
for the neighbors.

Friends, whoever said that the church cannot do good re-
lational ministry in the midst of a pandemic is talking non-
sense. We can, and we do. Every day. It may look a little 
different right now, but we are doing good, faithful work 
through which the hope, peace, joy and love of Advent is 
shared. Because of you the One who came at Christmas 
is made known.

Thank you to all who have contributed this year and wel-
come to all who will join us as we move into 2021!

"And God is able to provide you with every blessing in 
abundance, so that by always having enough of every-
thing, you may share abundantly in every good work."2 2 
(2 Corinthians 9:8) 

G I V I N G  O P P O R T U N I T I E S QUALIFIED CHARITABLE DISTRIBUTIONS (QCD)
When planning your IRA withdrawal strategy, 
you may want to consider making charitable 
donations through a QCD.  A QCD is a direct 
transfer of funds from your IRA custodian, 
payable to a qualified charity. QCDs can 
be counted toward satisfying your required 
minimum distributions (RMDs) for the year, 
as long as certain rules are met. In addition 
to the benefits of giving to a charity, a QCD 
excludes the amount donated from taxable 
income, which is unlike regular withdrawals 
from an IRA. Keeping your taxable income 
lower may reduce the impact to certain 
tax credits and deductions, including 
Social Security and Medicare. See your tax 
professional for full details.

CHRISTMAS JOY OFFERING
The Annual Christmas Joy Offering will be 
taken at Tab’s Worship Service on Sunday, 
December 20, or give online at tabpres.
org/giving. By giving to the Christmas Joy 
Offering you will be helping families of 
active and retired church workers. The 
offering is shared equally by the Assistance 
Program of the Board of Pensions and 
Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools and 
colleges for education. Special envelopes 
will be available Sunday morning for your 
convenience. Please give generously.

2020 YEAR-END CONTRIBUTIONS
Thursday, December 31, is the final day Tab is 
able to physically receive contributions in the 
Finance Office for credit to your 2020 giving 
statement. Checks dated, postmarked and 
sent via the US Mail on or before December 
31 will be credited as 2020 giving even if 
received in 2021. Online giving must have 
a December 31 processing date for credit in 
2020. All of the above is in accordance with 
IRS rules and regulations. Those interested 
in donating securities should contact Kristine 
Green at extension 111 in the Finance Office 
well in advance of year-end.

2021 STEWARDSHIP PLEDGE CARDS
Thanks to all who have responded to our 
2021 Stewardship Campaign. If you have not 
yet returned your pledge card for 2021 we 
encourage you to do so as soon as possible.  
Your pledged gifts of support assist the 
Session in planning for the coming year, and 
we thank you for your continued support of 
the ministries of Tab. If you have indicated 
that you would like pledge envelopes 
for 2021, they will be mailed the week of 
December 13.
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A D V E N T  2 0 2 0

Join hosts Andrew and Peyton Hart, during Advent as they convene a conversation around the discipline of 
waiting with members of our Tab family. Each week's discussion is sure to be an encouragement, especially 

as we continue to wait on the passing of a global pandemic. We are also sure to gain a deeper appreciation for 
one another and our stories. We will gather on Zoom at 7:00 pm and anticipate the program lasting between 45 

minutes to one hour. 

  				    Zoom link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85009971724

 November 29 - Dave and Mary Mills

December 6 - Josh and Doressa Kupke

December 13 - Fritz and Janet Hohlt

December 20 – Terry and Jami Turman 

We look forward to having you join us! If you have questions, contact us: discipleship@tabpres.org

This All-Church Read Will Start the Week of 
January 10!

We will take an 11-week journey through "Liturgy of 
the Ordinary" by Tish Harrison Warren. 

We will explore the material in small Zoom groups 
of 12-15 people. In addition, Pastors John and Oscar 
will alternate in offering weekly video messages on 
YouTube and Facebook that will connect Tab’s com-

munity with what we are reading.

Here’s how to participate: (1) please send your 
name(s) and preference(s) for meeting time and day 
to discipleship@tabpres.org and (2) secure a copy 
of the book in the format of your choosing prior to 

January 10. 

 This experience is part of a year-long "Rooted 
in Grace" initiative led by the Spiritual Growth & 
Development team (formerly the Adult Ministries 

team). If you have questions about the book or study 
format, please don't hesitate to send your inquiries 

to discipleship@tabpres.org.  We hope you will 
consider joining us on this journey!
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
ADVENT WORKSHOP & JUST FOR MOM'S
We regret to announce that the Just for Mom's Mini-Work-
shop and the Advent Workshop have been canceled due to 
COVID-19 precautions. We look forward to seeing you next 
year!

GRACIOUS GIFTS
For the past 12 years, the congregation has generously sup-
ported local, national, and international ministries by giving 
generously to Gracious Gifts during the Christmas season. 
Due to the pandemic, we are taking a year off, asking that 
you prayerfully consider gifting to a ministry of your choice.  
In the past, we have supported Indy Grace Place, Neigh-
borhood Ministries (Katy’s Kids), Mid-North Food Pantry, Tab 
Rec, Freewheelin’ Community Bike Program, Circles and 
individual missionaries to name a few. If you have questions, 
please contact Libby Pike: elizabethmpike@icloud.com or 
Wendy Wilkerson: lobsterlady2@gmail.com.

NO "IN-PERSON" WORSHIP THROUGH DECEMBER 13
Our Sunday “in-person” worship services have been sus-
pended through December 13 due to the rising numbers 
surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic. The 10:00a service will 
continue to be offered via live streaming on Tab’s YouTube 
channel tabindy. This "streaming only" option is offered each 
Sunday morning. Following the live-stream service on Sun-
day, December 13, we will reassess the situation in light of 
the pandemic. This decision has been made in consultation 
with the Session out of our concern for the most vulnerable 
among us. In the meantime, we encourage you to continue 
to practice good health precautions. Please continue to pray 
for those who are infected and all those who are affected, 
for those who are caring for the infirmed and all those who 
are making decisions for the common good.

DECEMBER MUSIC AND MEDITATION CANCELED
Due to recent concerns with the COVID-19 pandemic, the 
December Music and Meditation has been canceled. Please 
plan to join us on January 6, 2021, at 1:00 pm for our next 
time together.

SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING PRE-REGISTRATION FOR 
WORSHIP
Given our attendance capacity in the Sanctuary, PRE-REGIS-
TRATION IS ABSOLUTELY NECESSARY.  If need be, we are 
preparing to add additional services to accommodate the 

demand, but your assistance in helping us plan is necessary.  
It is very important, especially with the upcoming holiday 
season, for you to pre-register your attendance for each 
service at Tab. As we inch closer to our socially distanced 
capacity, we may not be able to provide seating if you simply 
show up on a Sunday morning. Please make sure that you 
have pre-registered if you plan on attending worship any 
Sunday in December and especially for the Christmas Eve 
services (5:00 pm - Family Service; 8:00 pm - Traditional 
Service). We would hate to have to turn you away because 
we didn’t know you were coming! Please pre-register by 
contacting Paula Daum at paula.daum@tabpres.org so we 
can plan accordingly. 

CALENDAR
It is that time of year when we begin thinking about 2021! If 
you have a standing committee meeting or you are inter-
ested in reserving space for a program, please contact Matt 
Kauffman at matt.kauffman@tabpres.org to get your event 
on the church calendar. Please note that this includes all 
in-person and on-line meetings. Please also note that masks 
must be worn at all times in the building and room availabil-
ity and size of gatherings may be restricted as we continue 
to follow social distancing guidelines during the COVID-19 
pandemic. Thank you for your cooperation. 

JANUARY ONLINE INQUIRERS' CLASS
An online Inquirers’ Class will be offered on Saturday, Janu-
ary 23, from 9:00 am to 11:00 am on Zoom. This class is for 
anyone interested in knowing more about the mission and 
ministry of Tab or is considering church membership. The 
class will be led by John Gable and Oscar Clavel. Those 
participating in the class will be invited to become members 
of Tab, but membership is optional. For more information 
contact Paula Daum at paula.daum@tabpres.org or (317) 
923-5458, ext. 104.

READ THROUGH THE BIBLE
Members and friends of Tab are reading through the Bible. 
This beautiful discipline takes only a few minutes a day, 
so we encourage you to participate, whether this is your 
first time through or you are a through-the-Bible veteran. 
You can find the plan at https://tabpres.org/wp-content/up-
loads/2020/02/read-bible-2020.pdf.

OFFICE CLOSINGS
•	 Offices close at noon on Christmas Eve, December 24
•	 Offices closed on Christmas Day, December 25
•	 Offices close at noon on New Year’s Eve, December 31
•	 Offices closed on New Year’s Day, January 1

Then and Now
As one walks into Tab’s beautiful Sanc-
tuary, one cannot help but notice the 
beautiful stained glass windows that 
surround the room. Our eyes move 
upward as we take in the beautiful art 
and biblical stories that are reflected in 
the glass. Did you know that it wasn’t 
always the case? When the building 

was constructed, there were plans to fill 
the tracery (the intricate limestone framing) with stained 
glass, but that reality did not materialize until the 1950s. 

Until then the windows were filled with solid glass. The 
only original stained glass window, installed at the time of 
completion of the Sanctuary, is the front window given in 
memory of Mary J. R. Evans by her son, Edgar H. Evans. 
This 13th Century type of glass was best fitted and is in 
perfect keeping with the architecture of the church, which 
embodies much of the symbolism of ecclesiastical art. The 
window was designed to reflect the three major events in 
the life of Christ - the Crucifixion, the Resurrection and 
the Ascension. Utilizing close to 20,000 individual pieces 
of glass, this window is one of the finest examples of medi-
eval stained glass in the Midwest, if not the entire country.
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Christmas with Tab

Featuring music from Handel’s “Messiah” presented by the Sanctuary Choir 

Ensemble, and Insturmental Ensemble. John Gable wil l deliver the message.

Check your provider’s channel guide for channel number. Also on Facebook and YouTube.

In order to keep musicians, crew and congregation safe, we are sorry to announce that no 
congregation wil l be in attendance during the recording of the program this year.

Sunday, December 20 at 4:00p
WFYI-TV 20.1 (PBS)

Christmas Eve at 11:00p
Christmas Day at 3:00p

WHMB-TV 40.1



 $  (91,692)    (91,692) 
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DISCIPLESHIP
The Story of Jonah, Thursdays, November 5 - December 10; 
(6:30 pm - 7:30 pm), Facilitator: Oscar Clavel (oscar.clavel@
tabpres.org) - The story of Jonah gives us a picture of a man 
on the run. Instead of showing mercy, he determined to keep 
God's grace to himself rather than sharing it with those he 
considered undeserving. This course offers a glimpse into 
the conflict that occurs when God calls us to His mission, but 
we are resistant or unsure of the next steps. If God could 
transform the heart of Jonah, we are sure God could change 
ours to see the undeserving as vessels of God’s love. https://
us02web.zoom.us/j/88007301164

The Art of Neighboring, Facilitators: Sarah and Ryan Noel 
- slewisnoel@gmail.com - This inspiring class asks the ques-
tion: What if Jesus meant that we should love our actual 
neighbors on my street or in my apartment building? How 
does a Christian extend, especially in a time of pandemic, 
compassion, friendship, and gospel living? To help manage 
this very real tension, Sarah and Ryan Noel are leading a 
four-week series based on the book, The Art of Neighboring.  
Meeting via Zoom for four Sundays (11/15, 11/22, 12/6, 12/13) 
at 11:00 am, most resources for the class will be accessed 
through RightNow Media. Printed books of the same title will 
be available from the church office upon request, though the 
additional reading is not required to participate.  This class 
will use ancient stories from Luke, 1 Peter, and Matthew 
alongside current experiences from the authors to help us 
examine our hearts and heads on this subject. There will 
be an opportunity to ask questions and seek support from 
one another. Save this Zoom link:  https://us02web.zoom.
us/j/89843563886 

RightNow Media, a wonderful library of free video resources 
for all ages from churches and pastors all across the country, 
to help you develop and grow as both a disciple of Jesus. 
Streaming directly to your computer, tablet, or mobile device, 
you’ll find the online Bible Study Library includes relevant 
content for every age group or spiritual season. You can 
search by category, topic, or speaker. Additionally, many of 
the series have direct links to workbooks and leader guides. 
Parents, you’ll find that RightNow has a multitude of videos 
and resources for your kids. Utilize the links below to start 
using this resource today-  https://www.rightnowmedia.org/
Account/Invite/TabernaclePres - Text  TabPres  to  49775

WELCOME, LITTLE ONES!
We celebrate the birth of Mallery Florence Luzader, born 
to Stuart and Katelyn Luzader on October 16. She joins big 
brother William Wayne Luzader. Her grandparents are Kevin 
and Paula Luzader; and Matilda "Tilly" Welles King, born to 
Chris and Cate King on November 12. She joins big sister Win-
nie King. Her grandparents are Anne and Eric King. Congratu-
lations to these families!

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY
The Tab Church family extends our sympathy to David and 
Paula Means in the passing of Paula's mother, Dorothea Park-
er Poindexter, on October 27; and to the family of Margaret 
McWhirter, who passed away on November 22. Please keep 
these families in your thoughts and prayers.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Month of  October 2020
		                    Plan	            Actual	    Difference
YTD Income     $1,793,641     $1,683,342     $(110,299)   
YTD Expense   $ 1,968,248  $ 1,750,317      $  217,931   
Difference         $(174,607)    $  $(66,975)    $ 107,632   
In terms of cash, in 10 months we spent $66,975 more 
than received (we expected to spend $174,607 more than 
received).  By cutting spending we  are ahead of the plan by 
$107,632.  




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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Chad & Stephanie Lynn (16 years)
Jim & Jeannine Stokes (61 years)
Greg & Kathy Miller (44 years)
Nick & Maggie Birk (10 years)
Kyle & Brittany Barnett (10 years)
Bill & Nancy McLane (23 years)
Glenn & Nancy Koehring (45 years)
Frank & Cathy Schubert (23 years)
David & Paula Means (7 years)
Jeff & Julie Swiatek (7 years)
Mike & Pat Cracraft (53 years)
Dave & Mary Mills (48 years )
William & Karen Jefferies (30 years)

1
3

4

5

6

7
8

9
10
11

13

14
15

16

17
18

Lily Sturgis
Charlton Browning
Hannah Malito
Linda Fledderjohn
Don White
Ace Rodriguez
Brodie Sears
Mariah Buchanan
Phillip Luzader
Kelly Donaldson
Scott Ledger
Lindsay Rust
Emma Fraser
Hunter Browning
Mary Dougherty
Jennifer Hamilton
Ron Harvey
Gayle Berger
Thomas Summers
Vicki Rude
Kate Warren
Ethan Dieterich
Marvin Parish
John Reynolds
Hannah Canterbury
Shannon Woller
Kathryn Gilroy
Diego Urfalian
Grace Schumm
Scott Browning
John Woller
Sarah Schroeder-Mohr
Margaret Teague
Leona Kistler
Heidi Hoopingarner
Missy Mocek
Jessica Wentworth
Jane Harvey
Robin Pfeiffer
Bloor Redding
Sherry Mitchell

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
26

27

28

29

30

31

Jane Kukolla
Jim Pfeiffer
Carol Lukemeyer
Emily McClelland
Grace Schubert
Carole Krider
Bob Shaw
Truman Finnell
Noelle Wilson
Jack Thompson
Emma Lynn
Carolyn Rembusch
Annie Krueger
Lisa Evans
Nick Hill
Theresa Roberts
Audrey Howe
Rod Smith
Carolyn Queisser
Robert Darku
Jeannie Byers
Donna Garrett
Samantha Miller
Gavin Green
Ruby Scott
Tom Lapp
Chris Buchanan-
Schwanke
Jeff Hotchkiss
Kathy Miller
Terra Seidel
Kevin Ahearn
James Fairley
Sara Butler
Kate Ems
Rita Lingeman
Maya Mocek

4
12
18

19

20
21
23
24
28
29
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